
GPHLS AUXILIARY MEETING 

SATURDAY, MAY 3, 2025 

 

Christian Weseloh opened the delegate meeting and Pastor Schauland lead the 
devotion. He quoted “the best laid plans of mice and men often go awry”. In Acts 9, Saul 
had made plans to get rid of Christians.  He saw Stephen being stoned, and he 
approved.  He wanted to stop The Way. On his way to Damascus, Jesus struck him 
blind and told Saul that he had been chosen to go out and preach the gospel to the 
Gentiles.  God is also here, leading us and guiding us, so we do not need to fear.  

Thad Kratz and Alaina Bruemmer spoke about their time here at GPL. 

The meeting was called to order by Kathy Krause, the president, at 10:25 AM. There 
were 13 people present.  

Thad and Alaina joined our meeting to answer questions about their experience here at 
GPL. 

Jeff Roloff spoke to the ladies. He said that financially GPL is slightly behind on the 
budget, but he said that it will be made up this month.  He also stated that they are 
making sure that GPL meets the state standards.  He was also looking for ways that the 
students could be out in the community more often.  He is open to any ideas.  

Mr. Nash, the dorm supervisor, spoke to our group. He teaches World Geography to the 
Freshmen. He attended a community college and also attempted computer engineering.  

Pastor Maertz thanked us for our participation.  There was a discussion about fellowship 
with other schools.  He also informed us that they have some of the Senior men leading 
devotions. We do what we do in love for the Lord.  

The Secretary report was read.  A motion was made by Michelle and seconded by Tyler.  
Motion carried.   

The Treasurer’s report was presented.  A motion was made by Lynn and seconded by 
Sarah to approve the Treasurer’s report. Motion carried. The offering for today was 
$790.00. 

There was a note from Liz Begalka with a donation from the Trinity Treadlers. She 
wished that she could be with us.  

Lynn will take care of Teacher’s appreciation week.  A motion was made by Carol and 
seconded by Anna to give $350.00 to help with the expenses for this event.  



Anna Bruemmer presented the updates that were decided for our Constitution.  There 
was some discussion concerning the updates.  A motion was made and seconded to 
table this issue until our next meeting.   

The wish list was presented by Linda Guthmiller.  There was some discussion on the 
various items on the list.  A motion was made by Sarah and seconded by Michelle to 
purchase the following items on the list: 

The other half of the amount for the Color Guard uniforms - $900.00 

The other half of the 10 sewing machines - $800.00 

Wide-angle camera lens - $1095.00 

Earthquake shake table - $110.00 

Earth Science stream table - $720.00 

Robotics – vex starter kit - $2055.00 

Total - $5680.00 

An election will be held in November for President and Secretary.  The nominating 
committee will be Rhonda Leins and Sarah Roloff.   

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 12:25 pm. 

 

Rhonda Leins 

Secretary. 

 

 

 

 


